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Special CIP Committee Meeting Minutes
February 4, 2015
1:15 p.m.

Location:  Lynwood Roberts Room, 1st floor, City Hall – St. James Building; 117 West Duval Street, Suite 425

In attendance:  Council Members Lori Boyer (Chair), Matt Schellenberg, John Crescimbeni, Bill Gulliford, Greg Anderson (arr. 1:52)
Also: Council Member Reggie Brown, Phillip Peterson, Trista Straits, Kyle Billy – Council Auditor’s Office; Juliette Williams – Legislative Services Division; Peggy Sidman – Office of General Counsel; Jeff Clements – Council Research Division;  Ronnie Belton, Joey  Greive, Marc Stickney, Angela Moyer, Jim Behrendt, Judy Garrard, Patti Coleman – Finance Department
See attached sign-in sheet for additional attendees.

Meeting Convened: 1:21 p.m.
Council Member Boyer convened the meeting and the attendees introduced themselves for the record.  
Liberty Street collapse
John Pappas, Chief of Operations for the Public Works Department, said the Florida Department of Transportation is investigating the cause of the roadway collapse and has secured the area to prevent public access until the investigation determines what happened and how to proceed. Council Member Schellenberg requested a weekly update to the City Council of the progress being made. In response to a question from Chairwoman Boyer, Mr. Pappas stated that as a result of previous FDOT inspections and findings of “structural deficiency” conditions in the area, load restrictions were placed on the roads and parking lots several years ago. When FDOT inspections identified several bridges in more seriously deficient condition, the department requested and the City Council appropriated funds for emergency repairs. He confirmed that there are 4 separate bridge structures in the area under 1) Liberty Street, 2) the former courthouse parking lot, 3) the Plaza at Berkman structure, and 4) Coastline Drive.
Boyer committee summary report
Ms. Boyer told the committee that she has begun drafting a summary report of the committee’s findings covering the following topics: 1) total debt outstanding, de-authorized borrowing and recent bond issues; 2) debt affordability analysis; 3) debt service needs; 4) borrowing needs for FY15/16; 5) identified unused/surplus funds available for use immediately; 6) stormwater utility fund availability; 7) BJP project de-authorization and funding reallocations; and other topics. Deputy General Counsel Peggy Sidman stated that she is in the process of drafting several pieces of legislation for the committee reflecting the actions discussed at previous meetings. She noted that some projects will require a super-majority vote to be de-authorized from the BJP listing approved by the voters.
Motion: approve OGC to file a bill with an attachment to close completed BJP projects with remaining budgetary authorization but no cash – approved.

Motion: approve OGC to file a bill with an attachment to close BJP projects with budgetary authorizations but no cash that are being transferred to the local option gas tax list for completion – approved.
The committee will further review the third list entitled “BJP projects with budgetary authorization (no cash) – potential projects for closure” to determine whether those projects qualify to be closed out and de-authorized; some questions remain about what to do with fund balances and where to transfer those funds. Phillip Peterson of the Council Auditor’s Office will work with Chairwoman Boyer and the Finance Department to identify a proper account to which to transfer available cash balances. Council Member Brown requested that several Morris Avenue projects not be deemed closed out because he sees more work that needs to be done and wants to examine the project scopes for those projects.
Subfund 322 countywide projects update
Ms. Boyer pointed out a number of projects where funding may be available for re-allocation for stormwater purposes: $1 million for stormwater master plan/TMDL credit purchase; $2,080 in a legal settlement account from Florida Water for drainage system rehabilitation (DSR); $6,766 and $1,224 of Banking Fund borrowing in separate accounts for DSR. The committee will keep a running total of cash balances remaining in pre-conversion projects from the 1990s and earlier and accumulate them in an account for reallocation. Available amounts range from just a few dollars to $348,000 available after completion of an ITD radio tower project. AFT 011 capital projects subfund listing shows $762,000 available, less $250,000 for Armada/Baseball Grounds field conversion project leaving $512,000 available for reallocation. Teresa Eichner will talk with the Fire and Rescue Department about funds left in Subfund 322 for various fire station projects to determine what can be reallocated to other uses. Angela Moyer will have a report next week on funding available to transfer to Court Administration to fill the funding shortfall recently brought to the Council’s attention via a legislative request from Chief Judge Mahon.
Subfund 141 5-year road plan update
John Pappas distributed a project listing showing the Public Works Department’s project priorities for use of available funds totaling $10.73 million, 3 of which support Traffic Engineering uses, 1 of which supports the Right-of-Way and Stormwater Maintenance Division, 2 of which are proposed new uses and 8 of which are supplements to existing projects. Ms. Boyer asked Mr. Pappas to  provide additional information on how much of the proposed funding represents remediation of backlogged or deferred maintenance issues and which represent additions to needed annual capacity – how much is realistically needed to perform necessary annual maintenance functions at an acceptable level? The committee wants an idea of what a true maintenance budget needs to be for regular budgeting purposes and wants a listing of high priority projects that need to be done immediately with available funding. Council Member Brown asked for a listing of roadway priorities by district and said he questions the validity of the scoring matrix used by Public Works to rank projects; he believes the list does not accurately reflect conditions in the field.
Council member project reviews
Teresa Eichner reported that she has completed reviews with 9 of the 14 district council members and has 2 more scheduled, with 3 more to be arranged. All 9 of the members with whom she’s spoken have agreed that projects with zero balances can be closed out and de-authorized. Chairwoman Boyer asked Ms. Eichner to forward the completed council member-reviewed project lists to Phillip Peterson so that attachments for new project de-authorization legislation can be in preparation while the remaining meetings are taking place.
Next meeting
The committee will meet again next Wednesday at 1:15 p.m.
Meeting Adjourned: 2:45 p.m.
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